JOHN C. VANDERBURG ELEMENTARY
SCHOOL ORGANIZATIONAL TEAM
3:30 p.m. General Meeting ~ Held Virtually

March 23. 2021 ~ Minutes

SOT members present: Administration — Ronda Reedom, Principal and Rikki Wiercinski, Assistant Principal; Faculty Representatives
— Brandy Vernaci (T), Laurie Barkemeyer (T), and Misty Olmos (SS); and Parent Representatives — Lisa Welch and Sheree Royer.

The School Organizational Team meeting was called to order at 3:33 p.m. The agenda for this meeting was posted publicly on the
school’s website at Vanderburges.com.

The School Organization Team may take items on this agenda out of order, combine two or more agenda items for consideration, and
remove an item from the agenda or delay discussion relating to items on the agenda at any time. Agenda was followed as presented.

Minutes
A motion to approve the General Meeting minutes for February 9, 2021, was made by Misty Olmos and seconded by Laurie
Barkemeyer. Minutes were approved.

2021-2022 School Year — Tentative CCS plans:
Both Full In-Person (5 days per week) and Full Time Distance will be options for all families at all schools next school year.

Campuses will not be only “in-person” or only “distance” campuses
CCSD pilot program for blended learning will be implemented

All staff will be on campus on all days (regardless of method they teach)
High likelihood teachers will be assigned to EITHER Full In-Person OR Full-Distance
Teachers will not be expected to teach students on campus AND those at home at the same time.
District still working on method to obtain preference information from parents.

Distance Learning Platform: All schools will be required to use CANVAS. JCVES teachers will upload their Google Classrooms into
the CANVAS system.

Tier 1 Instructional Materials: New enVision Math will be purchased districtwide by CCSD. CCSD will provide centralized
professional development for all teachers. Online access will be granted to teachers in early May. An English Language Arts
curriculum is to be determined and provided as well.

Donation:

Hannah M. Brown Elementary school does not have Student Generated Funds yet. Would we be okay with sending a small donation to
them to support them with buying items outside of their CCSD budget. Team agrees to sending small donation to Brown Elementary
School.

Public Comment:

Will students spend a lot of the day on the Chromebooks when they are in-person? ~A majority of our teachers are teaching in-person
and online, so they may be online for part of the day. Additionally, much of the content designed for this year is on the Chromebooks.
They will also be needing them for testing.

Adjournment
Our next meeting will be on April 13, 2021, at 3:30 p.m.. Meeting adjourned at 4:07 p.m.

Minutes respectfully submitted by,
Laurie Barkemeyer
Recording Secretary



